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PBIS Focus of the Week  
Out in the Community  

 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
As some of you may be aware, we are having our new 
Bishop Ordained today in Bendigo at Sacred Heart 
Cathedral. Fr Carey is in Bendigo  
representing our community on this special occasion. 
We wish Bishop Shane Mackinlay all the best for this 
day and look forward to meeting him in the  
future. 
 
Pope Francis has appointed Fr Shane Mackinlay,  
currently Master of Catholic Theological College  
Melbourne and a parish priest in Ballarat, the next 
Bishop of Sandhurst. Fr Mackinlay was born in  
Melbourne in 1965, his family moving to Ballarat 10 
years later. In addition to his study for the priesthood 
at Corpus Christi College and at Catholic Theological 
College, he completed a physics degree at Monash University. He was ordained a priest of Ballarat Diocese in 1991 and, after 
parish ministry, undertook graduate studies in philosophy, completing a master’s and doctorate at the Catholic University of 
Leuven in Belgium. Fr Mackinlay taught philosophy at the Australian Catholic University campus in Ballarat before moving to 
Catholic Theological College, where he has been Master since 2011. Fr Mackinlay said while his role at Catholic Theological 
College was a demanding one and typically saw the Master relinquish parish ministry, he had been keen to continue that work 
alongside his teaching and administrative duties. “I love teaching and also being involved with people in their local parish  
communities and I very much look forward to continuing those two ministries in a different way in my new role,” Bishop-Elect 
Mackinlay said. “I’ve greatly enjoyed being a priest in the Ballarat diocese and I’m very pleased that I can continue my ministry 
among the people of regional Victoria.” 
 
 
 
 

Term 4 Hats are Compulsory: 
Term  4 will see the Sun Smart Policy enacted which 
means No Hat No Play. All students need to wear a 
school hat during Term 4 when playing  
outside.  This rule is strictly enforced so please make 
sure your child brings a hat to school. 
 

       

IMPORTANT DATES 
Friday 18 October Junior Mass  -  9.30am 

Thur 24 October  SEEDS Day (Grades 5 & 6) 

Friday 25 October Grade 5 Leadership Day  -  Catholic College, Wodonga 

    Senior Mass  -  9.30am Page 1  

Weekend Mass Times:  

Chiltern     Saturday 6pm 

Rutherglen   Sunday  9am 

Wahgunyah  Sunday 10.30am 
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Upper Hume Division Athletics   -  Friday 11 October, 2019 

Congratulations to Flynn who came first in his high jump (122cm) and 

to Adelyn who came second in Shot Put.   Flynn and Adelyn move on to 

the next round this coming Friday at Alexandra Park  -  Good luck! 

Frosty Fridays:  

Don’t forget Frosty Friday this week.  Icy poles being sold for 50 cents at recess or lunch times 

by the Catholic Identity Team. The money raised will be going to St Vincent DePaul.  

Film Festival Success 
The Inaugural Languages Film Festival was conducted at the  
Shepparton Village Cinema last Thursday. This was a culmination of a 
number of initiatives in Languages supported by the Speak Up  
Strategy. The theme of the Festival was "Why Learn Languages." 
Schools were invited to enter into one of the four categories: Junior 
Primary, Senior Primary, Junior Secondary and Senior Secondary.  
With Signora, the senior students created short films. One of these 
was then chosen to be a finalist. 
Congratulations to Jo Somerville, Alexandra O’Meara and Emma Mey-
er with their assistants Paige Lee-Wood and Jasmyn Lea for taking out 
the second prize for their fantastic film. Congratulations to Signora to 
making it all happen. Well Done!!  (see images below) 

Parent Access Module (PAM) 
 

 
 

 

Check your inbox for Activity Notifications 
 

IMPORTANT:  

Please use PAM  to notify the 
school of your child’s absence. 
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Walk to School:  
What a great day we had last Friday for our Walk to School day. The weather was very kind to us and we had lots of par-
ents, grandparents and pets to walk to school with. Breakfast was beautifully prepared by Amanda, Sister Lucille, Brenton 
and Denise. Well done everybody great effort!! 
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PBIS  Awards (Positive Behaviour in Schools):  
 

This week’s Focus:  Out in the community 
 

Congratulations to this week’s PBIS Winners  

(pictured below):  

Teddy Giason 3/4 ST, Freya Kay F/1 HK & Will Giason 1/2 LD 

Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our Environment 

 Listen and follow instructions/

directions 

 Follow road rules 

 Engage/participate with the 

community 

 Be in correct uniform 

 Follow road rules 

 Use a crossing (if available)  

 Use quiet voices 

 Walking quietly  

 Use the path 

 Keep left 

 Walking with a partner 

 Keep your hands to yourself 

 Use your manners when 

speaking to people in the com-

munity 

 Engage/participate with the 

community 

 Keep your hands to your-

self 

 Put your rubbish in the 

correct bin 

 Leave plants and animals 

alone 

 Listen and watch 

Have a great week, 
Libby Dickinson 
Acting Principal 
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who are celebrating their birthday’s this week. 

We send our best wishes to: 

Aleisha Price (16/10) and Kasey Rhodes (20/10) 

CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS 
 

Focus: Understanding and using longer and more complex sentences 

Following/Giving instructions: Putting together a model 

Kits are great, they contain complete sets of instructions and materials, but they can be  

expensive. As an alternative, try supplying your child with a collection of building blocks and 

 give them a set of directions for building various items. Once they have followed your  

instructions, reverse the rolls and encourage your child to give you instructions to build an 
item. 

Rutherglen After School Care 

Luke’s Reptile Kingdom visited Rutherglen After School Care this week.  Henry, Dusty, 

Patty and Jed had so much fun and now should know what to do in a snake emergency. 
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2nd Hand Uniforms 
We have a good supply of 2nd hand uniforms looking for new owners. Come along and have a look, there 

may be something that your child could use. 
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Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal)  -  mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Junior Classroom teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Hannah Kelly (Junior Classroom teacher) - hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Shannon Terlich (Senior Classroom teacher) - sterlich@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

John McNamara (Senior Classroom teacher) - jmcnamara@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jodie Smith (Senior Classroom teacher)  -  jsmith@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane van Zanten (Art Teacher)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Amanda Arnot (Administration Officer) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Important Calendar Dates  -  2019 

        Term 4 
Friday 18 October Junior Mass  -  9.30am 

Thur 24 October  SEEDS Day (Grades 5 & 6) 

Friday 25 October Grade 5 Leadership Day  -  Catholic College, Wodonga 

    Senior Mass  -  9.30am 

Tues 29 October  Assembly  -  3.00pm 

Wed 30 October  Canberra Camp (Grades 5 & 6) 

Thur 31 October  Canberra Camp (Grades 5 & 6) 

    Borambola Camp (Grades 3 & 4) 

Fri 1 November  Canberra Camp (Grades 5 & 6) 

    Borambola Camp (Grades 3 & 4) 

Mon 4 November Report Writing Day (School closed) 

Tue 5 November  Melbourne Cup Public Holiday (School closed) 

Fri 8 November  Trivia Night at St. Mary’s 

Tues 12 November Assembly  -  3.00pm 

Tues 19 November 9.00am  -  11.00am Kinder/Foundation Transition day 

Tues 26 November 9.00am  -  11.00am Kinder/Foundation Transition day 

Fri 29 November  Bishop’s Holiday (School closed) 

Tues 3 December 9.00am  -  12.45pm Kinder/Foundation Transition day 

Mon 9—Fri 13 Dec Meals on Wheels delivery roster 

Tues 10 December State wide Transition Day 

Mon 16 December Grade 6 Graduation 

Tues 17 December Movies & Splash Park (to be confirmed) 

Wed 18 December Last Day Term 4 (Casual Clothes Day  -  gold coin donation)   

    School finishes at 3.30pm 

 

Term 1  -  2020 
Tues 28 January  Staff return 

Wed 29 January  First day Term 1 for students 


